
LIFE IN ALL ITS FULLNESS 
Dear Parents and Carers  

This half term seems to be running away with us and it will soon be half 

term.  Our wonderful Year Six children have completed their SATS tests this 

week. You have put so much work into getting yourselves ready for these 

tests throughout your time in Key Stage Two. We see, on a daily basis, 

how hard you try and how much effort you put into all areas of school 

life. As we told you last week, you are more than a score! More from Miss 

Sanderson on this on the pages below.  

It has been Mental Health Awareness Week  with the theme of 

‘Movement: Moving More for our Mental Health’. Within our PSHE lessons 

this week, classes have been thinking about how to look after their 

mental health. Our bodies and our minds are connected, so looking 

after ourselves physically also helps us improve our mental wellbeing. I 

know for many people (myself included), exercise is an important 

stress reliever. It also helps us connect with other people, another 

important way of improving our mental wellbeing. Research has 

shown, that equipping children with the strategies for boosting their 

mental wellbeing, will give them the resilience to cope with the ups 

and downs of life. In the busyness of life, please do take a moment to 

‘connect’ with each other! 

Next week , you will receive the end of half term round up containing all 

of the exciting learning that has been happening in and out of school. 

Have a wonderful weekend ahead 

Mr Tim Whitehead 

Interim Executive Headteacher 

Parent Governor Vacancy  — We currently have a vacancy for a 

parent governor and nominations are now open. If you feel you 

could make a difference, have the necessary skills and attributes to 

work along other like minded individuals in the best interests 

of the school then please do consider applying. Further details 

have been emailed to all parents and is on the website.   
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A Message from Miss Sanderson and the Year Six staff team.  
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Year 4 Multiplication Check 

 Year 4 children will be participating in the 

multiplication tables check (MTC) in June. The purpose 

of the check is to determine whether your child can 

fluently recall their times tables up to 12, which is 

essential for future success in mathematics. It will also 

help your child’s school to identify if your child may 

need additional support.  

What is the multiplication tables check?  

 It is an on-screen check consisting of 25 times table 

questions. Your child will be able to answer 3 practice 

questions before taking the actual check. They will 

then have 6 seconds to answer each question. On 

average, the check should take no longer than 5 

minutes to complete.  

What if my child cannot access the check?  

There are several access arrangements available for 

the check, which can be used to support pupils with 

specific needs. Your child’s teacher will ensure that the 

access arrangements are appropriate for your child 

before they take the check in June. The 

check was designed to be inclusive and 

accessible to as many children as 

possible, including those with special 

educational needs or disability (SEND). 

However, there may be some circumstances in which it 

will not be appropriate for a pupil to take the check, 

even when using suitable access arrangements. If you 

have any concerns about your child accessing the 

check, you should discuss this with Mrs Speak. 

Year 3 Fair Trade Chocolate Day and Open Classroom 
 

Linked to our learning on the Maya and Chocolate, we have organised a Fair-Trade 
Chocolate Day, in school on Tuesday 21st May. The children will have a day packed full of 

crafts, games, cooking and of course, a bit of chocolate!  
 

We will be playing some outside games and as it's their usual PE day, please can they wear 
appropriate PE clothing. To fit with our theme, if the children wish, their PE clothing can be 

in the Fair-Trade colours of blue and green. 
 

Parents and carers are warmly invited to join us at 2.40pm on the day for our open 
classroom. 

Year One—Phonic Screening Check  

W/C 10th June 2024 

The phonics screening check is a test that Year 

One pupils in England are required to take. 

The test is a statutory assessment that 

confirms whether or not pupils have met the 

expected standard in phonic decoding - and 

can reveal which pupils may need additional 

support. 

The check contains 40 words 

divided into two sections of 

20 words. Both sections 

contain a mixture of real 

words and pseudo-words  

(‘alien words’ - which are 

phonically decodable but 

are not actual words). 

Teachers administer the check one-on-one 

with each pupil and record whether their 

response to each of the 40 words is correct. 

Each pupil is awarded a mark between 0 and 

40. 

Please speak to Mrs Hayes or Miss Hodgson if 

you have any questions.  
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Kildwick Fell Race—Thursday 23rd May— *Please note change of 

date* 

Mr Whitehead is the organiser for the Kildwick Fell race and this year it will 

take place on Thursday 23rd May. There will be a full set of races open to 
all children (not just children from our school) aged 6 and over starting from 
6.30pm. I will be sending all parents details and registration forms in book 
bags and via email over the coming weeks. These need to be filled in and 

brought to registration at the White Lion on the night. Registration will 
open at 5.30pm. The adult race will start at 7.30pm, is 3.5 miles and will 
be fully flagged and marshalled. It would be brilliant if we could get some of 

our running parents racing. It is a great route and I would be happy to show 
any prospective parents the race route. Please get in touch if you would 

like to know further details.  The PTA (Kildwick) will be serving 
refreshments and any help with this would be appreciated. If you would like 

to support with marshalling the fell races, then please do get in touch with 
the school office. Thanks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fell Race ‘Recce’ - Wednesday 22nd 

May 6.45pm 

For anyone that is interested in 

taking part in the adult fell race then 

I will be running  / walking the route 

on Wednesday 22nd May, setting off 

from The White Lion in Kildwick at 

6.45pm. You are more than welcome 

to join me and any others who will 

be attending.  
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Walk to School Week 

20—24th May  

The nationwide event is organised by walking charity Living Streets and designed 

to help pupils experience first-hand the importance of walking to school. Children 

will be well on their way to reaching their recommended minimum 60 minutes of 

physical activity per day before even reaching the school gates! Not only will it set 

them up for a positive day in the classroom, but it will also help create healthy 

habits for life.  

This year’s challenge, ‘The Magic of Walking’, encourages children to travel 

actively to school every day of the week. Meeting various magical beings along 

the way, they'll learn about the important reasons to walk and the difference it 

can make for individuals, communities and the planet! Each pupil will be 

challenged to travel sustainably (walk, wheel, scoot, cycle or park and stride) to 

school every day for one week using the wallchart and stickers to log their 

journeys. Each class will work collectively to make as many active journeys to 

school as possible across the week. Individual activity diaries, daily stickers and 

end of week pupil rewards will complement this activity, reinforcing the benefits 

and keeping children engaged.  

It would be great if you could arrange for your child/children to travel actively to 

school on week commencing 20th May, helping our school reduce congestion and 

pollution around the school gates. In return, your child will earn special stickers 

and a reward trophy! Walking, wheeling, scooting and cycling all count! If you live 

far away from school and need to drive or take public transport, try parking the 

car ten minutes away and walking the rest of the journey.  
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Year 2 Visitor  
Year 2 had a very special visitor this week . Vicky the Hedgehog Lady came to talk to us 

about the importance of looking after hedgehogs and making your garden hedgehog friendly.  
We made our own hedgehog highway.  

Things you can do to help our prickly friends  

Keep a shallow bowl of water in your garden  for hedgehogs to drink from 

Keep a patch of your garden left with long grass, leaves and logs— a perfect place for 
hedgehogs to thrive 

If you have a fence, cut a 13x13cm hole to allow garden access and to link together as many 
hog friendly gardens as possible . This creates a hedgehog highway. 
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Sports Day—Dates for your Diary  

Embsay School Sports Day will take place on Thursday 4th July on the 

school field.  

Key Stage  — 9.15am / Key Stage 1 —1.15pm  

The reserve date will be Thursday 11th July at the same times.  

 

Reception Dressing Up Day! 
 
We are planning to have a dress up day for Reception on Tuesday 21st May. As part of our 
learning about growing, we are asking children to come dressed as what they want to be 
when they grow up. Please don't feel you need to go out and buy a costume for this, we are 
just focusing on giving the children the opportunity to talk about different things they could 
be when they are older and think about the different jobs of people around them. Any 
creative/make do dressing up will be perfect! 

 
Any questions, please just let me know! 
 
Miss Falkner 

 

  Governor Meetings 

For information, Embsay CE VC Primary School governor 

meetings will take place on the following dates:  

18th July 2024—Full Governing Board Meeting  
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If you have any questions about SEND at Embsay CE VC 

Primary School then please speak to Miss Sanderson 

senco@embsay.n-yorks.sch.uk 

 

 

We are seeing an increase in children in school who need some additional support with speech and 
communication. There are currently 1.9 million children struggling with talking and understanding 
words in the UK. This equates to one in five children and is the highest number ever recorded. 
When you’re worried about your child’s progress in speech and communication, you usually only 
have their peers or your older children to go by. This can be helpful, but everyone develops at a 
different pace, so how do you know what is average? A new tool from charity, Speech and 
Language UK can help. They have developed a free “progress checker” that you can use to either 
set your mind at rest, or help you understand if there may be an issue that needs following 

up. Have a look here.  

This resource is found on the Special Needs Jungle website—a fantastic resource for all things SEND. 
Have a look here.   
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Embsay School Summer Fair 28th June 2024  

Please see our PTA website page for information about how you can support/ 

get involved . 
 

Embsay Primary School PTA (embsaypta.org.uk) 
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Kanga—KS1 

The last session for KS1 Kanga will be 

on Thursday 23rd May  

Next half term Kanga will be running a 

Multi Sports after school club on a 

Thursday 3:20pm – 4:20pm for Key 

Stage  2 - Years 3,  4, 5 and 6.  

The club will run for 6 weeks, every 

Thursday from 6th June—11th July 

inclusive and the cost for the 6 

sessions will be £12 per child. A letter 

will be going out about this to KS2 

parents. 
Art & Craft Club—KS1 

Art and Craft Club will be on 

the following dates: 

Monday 20th May 

An email has been sent to 

parents about this club 

After 
School 
Clubs 
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Summer Term 2024 
There will be other dates that will be added to the diary as the term 

May   

w.c. Monday 20th May Year 2 SATs week 

Tuesday 21st May Year 3 Fair Trade Chocolate Day & Open Classroom at 4pm 

Tuesday 21st May Brownlee Foundation Triathlon – Year 4 (no swimming) 

 Reception Dressing Up Day 
 Kildwick Fell Race 

Wednesday 22nd May Class Photos 

Friday 24th May Break up for half term 

    

June   

Tuesday 4th June Year 4 - National Park Ranger visit 

 Year 4 Swimming—Last session 
 Reception - Ready, Steady, Pedal 

Friday 7th June Non uniform - bring a bottle / chocolate for the summer fair 

Monday 10th June Year 5 - Churches Count on Nature 

Wednesday 12th June Year 3 & Year 4 - Churches Count on Nature 

Friday 21st June Year 1 - Sandylands - am 

Friday 21st June Year 2 - Sandylands - pm 

Tuesday 25th June Skipton Academy – Transition Day 

Wednesday 26th June Harlow Carr - Reception 

  Skipton Academy – Transition Day 

Thursday 27th June Skipton Girls’ Year 6 transition day 

  Upper Wharfedale Year 6 transition day 

  Skipton Academy – Transition Day 

Friday 28th June Summer Fayre (PTA event) 

    

July   

Wednesday 3rd July Year 3 - Bolton Abbey 

Thursday 4th July Sports Day  - KS2 - 9.15am / KS1 -1.15pm 

Thursday 11th July Reserve Sports Day -KS2 -9.15am & KS1 -1.15pm 

Friday 12th July End of year reports to parents 

Tuesday 16th July Reception Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

Friday 19th July Last day of term 

Back to Home Page 



 

Our end of half term newsletter will be  

Friday 24th May 2024 

Extra Curricular Clubs this week 

       

                                            

                              

Monday Taskmaster challenge KS2 

Tuesday  Taekwondo—3.20– 4.20pm  

Wednesday  Fitness club—KS2 

Thursday  Kanga KS1 —3.20-4.20pm  

 

Reception Respect Award — Jasmine 

Achievement Award — Kit / Dominic  

Year 1 Respect Award — Nell 

Achievement Award — Christopher / Evie / Elliot 

Year 2 Respect Award  -  Hattie 

Achievement Award — Lily / Brody  

Year 3 Respect Award — Emily 

Achievement Award — James and William T 

Year 4 Respect Award —Isla 

Achievement Award — Amelia / Joey 

Year 5 Respect Award — Isaac 

Achievement Award — Rose / Charlie  

Year 6 Please see Miss Sanderson’s section on pages 2 and 3 
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Parent and Family Support 
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Parent and Family Support 
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Community Sporting Activities  

 

Back to Home Page 



 

 
 

Back to Home Page 



 

 
 

Back to Home Page 



Back to Home Page 



 

 
 

Back to Home Page 


